
 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

MEETING HIGHLIGHTS – MARCH 20, 2025 

 
The College Board of Directors met on March 20, 2025. Almost all Directors attended 
either in person or via Zoom. Ms. Allie Thompson, Acting Assistant Director, Immigration, 
Refugees and Citizenship Canada (IRCC) attended the meeting as Ministerial Observer 
pursuant to s. 76 of the College Act.  
  
The following items were addressed during the meeting:  
  

• A discussion of the College Act Regulations and College By-laws.  
 
• A progress update on the objectives of the Strategic Plan 2023-2025. 

 

• Review of the Financial Results for Period ended December 31, 2024. 
 
• Review and discussion of recommendations in the Independent Complaints 

Review Officer’s Q4 Report, 2024, on professional conduct activities.  
  
   
Full minutes of this Board meeting will be posted on the College website upon approval 
by the Board at its next meeting on June 19, 2025.  
   
Note that College Board meetings are open to the public and licensees who wish to 
observe. To register please email the Corporate Secretary at secretariat@college-ic.ca. 
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